
LRAPA CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
(CAC) Meeting Minutes 
VIA ZOOM/In Person 

November 29, 2022 

Attending: Jim Daniels, Chair and Terry Richardson  
ZOOM - Paul Metzler, Evelina Davidova-Kamis, and Jeffrey Carman, 

Absent: Kelly Wood, Vice Chair; Shane Ruddell, Eric Burdette, Mysti Frost, Peter 
Dragovich, and Chris Cline 

Staff:   Steve Dietrich, Debby Wineinger, and Max Hueftle 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

I. Call to Order/Agenda Review
Chair Jim Daniels called the meeting to order at 12:02 p.m.

II. Public Participation-None

III. Board Meeting Overview
Chair Jim Daniels overview on the meeting.

• Approval of Updated Policies: Payroll & Accrual Rates for the Financial System
Upgrade.

• Discussion on AirMetrics Business Plan.

• Discussion on Local Dues Request to IGA Partners for FY24

• January 2023 Board meeting will include first work session.  Topic will be Board
authority versus LRAPA responsibilities.

IV. Review Draft Annual Report to Board of Directors:

• There were no comments on the letter from members in attendance today.

V. 2022 Permitted Source Survey – continued discussion:

• Debby Wineinger – Travis Knudsen was not able to attend today's meeting but had asked if

the CAC wanted to send another email to the sources that had not responded.  Jim Daniels

said it was a good idea and please ask Travis to send out second round of emails.



 

 

VI. Public Survey Development: 
 

• Reviewed LRAPA’s Annual Report 2021, pages 22-34, LRAPA Air Survey Raw Data.  

In 2021 LRAPA published a survey to better understand Lane County resident’s opinion of 

the air quality in their neighborhood and concerns. This survey was a tool to inform LRAPA’s 

community outreach efforts on facilities moving through Cleaner Air Oregon. The survey was 

published in English and Spanish and open to responses from June 1, 2021, to September 

1, 2021. In addition to a social media campaign, and coordination with the environmental 

advocacy group Beyond Toxics to promote the survey, LRAPA mailed 24,926 postcards to 

residential addresses located within one mile of the following addresses:  

 

- 470 S. 2nd St., Springfield, Or. 97477  

- 3494 Roosevelt Blvd., Eugene, OR 97402  

- 800 48th St, Springfield, OR 97478  

- 29650 East Enid Road, Eugene, Oregon, 97402  

- 660 McKinley St. Eugene, Oregon, 97402  

- 2350 Prairie Rd, Eugene, OR 97402  

- 5305 Royal Ave, Eugene, OR 97402  

In total, 273 surveys were submitted to LRAPA 

 

Discussion on possibly using some of the questions as examples for the public survey 

development for the website.  view report here   

 

• Jeff Carman – asked about an email Kelly Wood sent with some ideas for the survey.  Jim 

Daniels thought that was for the permitted sources survey.  Debby Wineinger followed up 

after the meeting and confirmed it was for the discussion today for public survey and resent 

the email to everyone.  view Kelly Wood sample survey    

 

Discussion will continue during future meetings due to limited attendance for today’s 

meeting.  

 

Round Table: 

 

• Terry Richardson – shared a DVD - Hacking the Planet: The Climate Engineering Reality. 

She asked that it be passed around for everyone to view.  And you can also see more at 
Geoengineering Watch | Exposing the climate engineering cover-up 

 

• Jim Daniels - Shane Ruddell and Terry Richardson terms are expiring soon.  He has not 

heard back from Shane if he wants to reapply for another term.  Terry Richardson said she 

would let him know.  

 

• Paul Metzler – asked if there was an increase in complaints this time of year about burning 

leaves.  Max Hueftle said outdoor burning that is allowed outside of Eugene and 

Springfield, rural parts of Lane County folks are not burning leaves or grass clippings. 

https://www.lrapa.org/wp-admin/admin-ajax.php?juwpfisadmin=false&action=wpfd&task=file.download&wpfd_category_id=120&wpfd_file_id=4276&token=&preview=1
file://///lrsrv05/Users/dsw/My%20Documents/CAC/2023/January/2022%20-%20CAC%20Public%20Survey%20Ideas.pdf
https://www.geoengineeringwatch.org/


 

 

Reviewing the complaint program, he did not see any source that was burning leaves. Paul 

Metzler also asked if there were any detectable emissions that come from composting 

leaves this time of year. Max Hueftle said we do not get complaints about composting from 

residential operations. Occasionally LRAPA receives complaints about commercial 

composting operations 

 

• Jeff Carman – He met with the Lane County Emergency Preparedness Coordinator; she 

was interested in learning more about his role with LRAPA Citizens Advisory Committee.  

 

• Max Hueftle - there's some industrial rule changes that DEQ just proposed to their 

governing board, the Environmental Quality Commission, or EQC, and the EQC adopted a 

comprehensive suite of rule changes that affect industrial commercial businesses. We will 

be coming to the CAC to get your take on those at some point in 2023. Steve Dietrich 

added that there will also be updates for asbestos regulations. Jim Daniels said he would 

add this to his annual report for anticipated activities for 2023. 

 
VII. Adjournment 
      Chair Jim Daniels adjourned the meeting at 12:45 p.m. 
 
 

Next Meeting January 31, 2023 
 
 

 
(Minutes recorded by Debby Wineinger) 
 




